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TEXT: II Timothy Is5 "I am reminded of your sincere faith, a faith
that dwelt first in your grandmother, Lois, and in your mother,
Eunice, and now I am sure dwells in you."

Let there be no misunderstanding, no guessing as to my theme this
morning. Though the title may be somewhat ambiguous, this sermon is
intended as an enthusiastic and utterly unrepentent celebration of
Mother's Day.

I'm aware, of course, that in some churches this morning it will
not be so. Today, there are those who consider Mother's Day to be
something of an embarrassment. They tell us that it's become much too
commercial. They argue that its celebration is often trite and overly
sentimental. They remind us that Motherhood is a biological function
and in no way confers automatic sainthood upon the mother. They point
out that women now have many other options open to them and some even
consider Mother's Day to be a form of sexist propaganda. For these
reasons, and perhaps others, many churches now refer to this second
Sunday in May as the festival of the Christian Home. In spite of all
this, I repeat my earlier statement that my sermon this morning is
presented as an enthusiastic and unrepentant celebration of Mother's
Day.

One reason for this is my own warm memory of past Mother's Days.
There always seemed to be something very beautiful and happy and appeal
ing about them. And since we were a church-going family, one of the
things that I remember best is that these Mother's Days were celebrated
in my church. Somehow that made both church and Mother's Day more
special for me. It was important to me that my church held dear this
relationship that meant so much to me. And I'm sure that our home was
happier and more loving because our church took the time to lift up
this relationship to God in our worship together.

I also remember the flowers. Each Mother's Day, before church, we
would go out into the yard and cut some lilacs—colored ones for my
brothers and myself because our mother waa living, and white ones for
our parents whose mothers had died. And when we got to church, lo and
behold, almost everyone else was wearing flowers, too. I remember how
odd it seemed to discover that even the oldest members of the congrega
tion had them. Somehow it had never really occured to me that they had
mothers, too. Yet, there we were. Generation after generation, from
the very oldest to the very youngest, all of us with one idea in mind-
to pay homage to our mothers.

And when I recall those memories, I am always reminded of fche
apostle Timothy. We don't hear a lot about Timothy today. Perhaps
that's because we don't have any of his letters like we do Paul's. But
students of the Bible know that Timothy was an important figure in the
New Testament Church. Paul, himself saw Timothy as a person of great
character and ability and urged him to become part of Paul's ministry.
Sometimes he accompanied Paul and worked with him. Sometimes, Timothy












